
Our events had to be changed 

around a bit due to some bad 

weather, but our exceptional 

committee members and volun-

teers did not let that stop 

them. They regrouped and put 

on a fabulous event and every-

one had a good time, despite 

the weather. 

 

Events for This Week: 
Friday July 14th: 

 1:00 pm: Crafts - Join Miss Flo for an af-

ternoon of crafts. 

 7:00 pm: Horseshoes - Everyone is wel-

come to come and join in the fun. Located 

at the horseshoe pits near the clubhouse. 

 7:30 pm: Texas Hold’em – Anyone 16 

years of age or older are welcome to play. 

 

Saturday July 15th:  

 50/50: Your sellers will be going door to 

door. 

 9:30 am: Kid’s Bingo - Kids, grab your 

chips and your friends and come and have 

some fun! 

 11:00 am: Kid’s Field Day - Due to Moth-

er Nature’s lack of cooperation, Field Day 

will take place in the Clubhouse and sur-

rounding tents this this year. There will be 

some new games that we think the children 

will enjoy. Registra-

tion is at 11:00 am 

with games to follow! 

Please remember to 

sign up in the office. 

 2:00 pm: Adult Softball - Everyone is 

welcome! Grab your mitts and play or 

come to cheer on the players. 

 2:30 pm: Family Movie - As everyone 

knows the weather hasn't been the best 

on the weekends. 

We have decided 

to plan ahead for 

the upcoming 

weekend. We will 

not be doing the 

pool party, in-

stead we will be 

having a movie in 

the clubhouse. 

We will be playing 

“Moana”. Join us 

for some deli-

cious popcorn, 

lemonade, and Kool-Aid.  

 7:00 pm: Blue Haven Cribbage Tourna-

ment - Held in the Clubhouse. Registra-

tion is between 6:00-6:30 pm for play to 

start at 7:00 pm. No latecomers please! 

Ken Murphy will be running this fun event 

this year. Please see him at 10 Brookside 

before July 8 to register. We always 

need multiples of 4 to make teams. The 

cost is $6.00 per player: $5.00 to play 

and $1.00 for the high hand of the even-

ing. All the money goes back to the win-

ners. 

 

Sunday July 16th:  

 10:00 am: Kid’s Softball - Grab your 

glove and your shoes and join us!  
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 11:00 am: General Meeting - All camp-

ers are welcome to attend.  

 1:00 pm: Hayride - Meet at the office. 
Parents we encourage you to join the fun 

with your 

children. All 

children 

MUST remain 

seated at 

times during 

the ride and 

please be 

courteous to 

the driver. 

 6:30 pm: Darts - Come join the game! 

We always have fun during this event. 

 

Monday July 17th:  

 7:00pm: Adult Bingo - You might be a 

big winner! Children may attend, but must 

be with an adult and must purchase a 

$5.00 entry pack - no exceptions! 

 

Tuesday July 18th–Friday July 21st:  

 10:00am: Christmas 

Crafts - Come join Miss 

Flo every day this week 

to make a special Christ-

mas craft for the tree.  

 

Update on Events: 
 Texas Hold’em: We had 20 players.  

1st place: Steve 

2nd place: Ben 

3rd place: Richard 

4th place: Danny 

5th place: Shawn 

 

 Softball Tournament: 

Another great event had to be cancelled be-

cause of Mother Nature. The ball players 

were really disappointed that they could not 

play with the heavy rain. A split second decision 

to put everything in the clubhouse: the food, 

Chinese auction, and bake sale was a good one. 

The campers showed up in abundance. A special 

thanks to Don Martin who drove around the 

campsite with the megaphone and a big card-

board sign inviting everyone to show up at the 

clubhouse to support this great cause. The 

Committee is happy to inform all that an 

amount of $1300.00 US was given to Louie La-

valley, who is always there with his team when 

needed. Thank you to everyone that helped 

make this event a real success. We are looking 

for another date for the ball tournament and 

will keep you posted. There is still one prize 

from tournament that was not claimed: ticket 

#447982 and has “lot 16 Mickey” written on it. 

If this is your ticket, please see Theresa in the 

office for your prize. Thank you - Francine Cant-

well 

 

 

 Kid’s Bingo: We had 54 very excited kids and 

many happy winners. Just a reminder that 

Kid’s Bingo will be at 9:30 am next Saturday 

due to Field Day. Come and try your luck! -

Ray and Margaret Doran 

 

 Adult Softball: Cancelled due to rain. Please 

A great catch by one of our campers. 



take note that this week’s Adult Softball 

game will be played at 2:00 pm or after the 

Field Day event. 

 

 Kid’s Softball: It was a close game until the 

6th inning, when the Ninja Turtles scored 5 

runs to beat the Rugrats 22 to 14. The Nin-

ja Turtles were captained by Logan 

McManus with Owen Yelle having a great 

game with MVP honors. The Rugrats were 

captained by Kalem McManus with Simon 

Muise-Plouffe being their MVP after making 

a great catch. Lots of good plays made in-

cluding some triple and double plays. We are 

hoping to have permanent teams next week. 

 

 Darts: Finishes: Danny, Carol, and Patrick 

each with 2. Winning team: Terry, Patrick, 

Cliff, and Darlene. 

 

 Adult Bingo: We had another great turn 

out. The pickle jar is now at $900.00! We 

will have snacks, water, and bingo dabbers 

for sale. Also this year we will be raffling 

off a bingo bag with dabbers, magnets, and 

a bingo key chain. Tickets are $1.00 each. 

The winner will be drawn on August 28th. 

Proceeds will go to the Ellenburg Depot Fire 

Department. The winner tonight was Dottie 

Manor. Children may come with an adult but 

must buy a $5.00 entry pack to play- No ex-

ceptions! Thank you - The Bingo Crew  

Upcoming Events For July: 
Watch future newsletter for more infor-

mation  

 July 21st: Christmas Movie - Join us 

Christmas Eve for Movie Night. This year 

we will feature “How the Grinch Stole 

Christmas”. In this live-action adaptation 

of the beloved children's tale by Dr. 

Seuss, the reclusive green Grinch (Jim 

Carey) decides to ruin Christmas for the 

cheery citizens of Whoville. Reluctantly 

joined by his hapless dog, Max, the Grinch 

comes down from his mountaintop home 

and sneaks into town to swipe everything 

holiday-related from the Who’s. However, 

the bitter grump finds a hitch in his plans 

when he encounters the endearing Cindy 

Lou Who. Make sure you wear your favor-

ite Christmas PJs. We will serve cookies, 

milk, hot cocoa, and of course popcorn and 

lemonade. Stay tuned for the location and 

time. If the weather is on our side we will 

hold it 

outdoors. 

We will 

put it on 

the of-

fice 

board 

where it will be held. 

 July 22nd: Breakfast with Santa and His 

Elves – Itinerary and more details will be 

in next week’s Gazette.  

 July 22nd: Golf Cart Parade - Enter your 

cart by decorating your golf cart with your 

favorite Christmas theme. Join us for the 

line-up at the office at 8:15 pm. We will 

tour the campsite to show them off. Sign 

up at the office to let us know you are 

joining in the fun! Each year we just keep 

getting bigger and better! See the flyer in 

the upcoming newsletter for details. 

Lots of great artwork from the Painting with Renee Party. 



 July 29th: Fishing Derby – Sign-up sheet in 

office.  

 July 29th: Horseshoe Tournament 

 July 29th: New Year’s Eve Dance - This 

year the theme is a tribute 

to Elvis Presley. There will 

be prizes for best male and 

female Elvis costume and 

much more! We are looking 

forward to seeing y'all. 

Please note that this is an 

adult only dance. "Thank 

you, thank you very much!"  

 

Terry Fox Cancer Foundation Fund-

raiser 2017: Marlene Nolan Light at 5 Helen 

will be selling tickets to raffle off 2 Baskets 

of Cheer. Each basket is filled with a minimum 

of 6 bottles of booze! All funds collected will 

go directly to the Terry Fox Cancer Foundation 

supporting Eddy Nolan on his 37th year running 

to help battle this dreadful disease. Tickets 

are $2 for 1, $5 for 3, or $10 for 7. There will 

be two drawings: July 23rd and August 20th. 

Thank you in advance for your kindness and 

generosity! –Marlene Nolan Light 

 

Attention All Campers and Guests: 
There have been requests for the availabil-

ity of fresh vegetables. I have done my re-

search and found a local farmer that is will-

ing to provide to us. He is located in Cha-

teaugay, NY. This week we will have: pota-

toes, carrots, peas (in the pod), and scal-

lions, along 

with 

McCadam 

cheese curd 

and Gozbal 

cheeses. New 

items will be 

added each 

week. Hours 

of operation: Fridays 5:30 pm-6:30 pm and 

Saturdays 1:00 pm-2:00 pm. Please stop by 

and buy local! US funds only. Located at the 

Lavalley’s site on 13 Michelle street. -Sherry 

 

Welcome! 
Please join us in welcoming our newest addi-

tion to the Blue Haven Family: 

 Kenneth & Janice Joyal on Hillside 55 

 

A Special Happy 

Birthday! 
A special Happy Birthday 

goes out to Theresa Tour-

ville, a valued member of 

our Blue Haven Team! Be 

sure to give her birthday 

wishes when you see her! 

 

Happy Birthday! 
Happy Birthday greetings this week go out 

to: 

 7/14: Julie Gavin 

 7/14: Dale Gavin 

 7/14: Victoria Carone, 20 



 7/14: Julia Paquin 

 7/15: Lana Foote-Daigle, 54 

 7/15: Jennifer Farkas 

 7/16: Alna Daigle 

 7/16: Abbygale Leaunier 

 7/18: Tyler LaBombard 

 7/20: Olivia Hale 

 7/20: Louis Lavalley, 54 

 

50/50: The winning number this week: 

2357366. This has not been claimed as of yet. 

The pot is $531.00! Make sure you check your 

tickets! 

 

Some Reminders: 
 We are going to be reading the meters dur-

ing the week of July 17th. This will be your 

summer reading for power used from 

May 9th until the day we read that 

week. If you are not sure if you have 

paid your opening bill, please see The-

resa at the office she will be glad to 

help you. 

 The mail box mounted on the wall of 

the office by the door is not for US 

mail. That box is across the road. We 

also ask that you not put trash in this 

box; it is used for items that our 

campers need to get to us after hours. 

 We still have a handful of our campers 

that have not come to the office to 

update their pet policies. We need 

copies of up to date shot records for 

your pets. Please be sure to do this as 

soon as possible if you have not yet. 

 If you would like us to put something 

in the Gazette it needs to be submit-

ted to us by no later than 12:00 pm on 

Tuesday. 

 Now that Mother Nature is starting to 

get things dried up, we ask that while 

mowing your lawns that you also do the 

trimming. Blue Haven is truly a beautiful 

place and with help at every site this will 

help make it even better. 

 Residents are responsible for the neat 

and orderly appearance of their site. 

Lawns must be cut and trimmed weekly. If 

the lawn gets out of hand we will have to 

mow and trim it for you. The penalty for 

us doing this is $65.00 .  

 We ask any camper that has a boat, canoe, 

kayak, or paddle boat at either of the 

boat launches that they tag the boat with 

their name. Our team would like to keep 

the launches mowed and trimmed but do 

not want to damage anyone’s property 

while trimming. Having names on the wa-

tercraft would allow us to contact the 

owner to get them moved. 


